Subeot NKTECHNICAL
Halon Fire Extingishing Systems onboard INFORM ATIO N

St. Vincent and the Grenadines flag vessels
No. : 400
Date: 30May 2001

To: Shipowners and shipbuilders concerned
Dear Madams / Sirs:

Please note that we have been advised by the government of St. Vincent and the Grenadines with
regard to phasing out of Haron fire extinguisher as follows:

1. Existing portable Halon fire-extinguishers are to be replaced by CO, or other suitable Fire-
extinguishers by 1 January 2002.

2. Existing fixed Halon system is to be phased out by 1 January 2002, or earlier if a major
refit is undertaken and a fixed fire-extinguishing system complying with MSC/Circ.668
“alternative arrangements for Halon fire-extinguishing systems in machinery spaces and pump-

rooms” is to be fitted.

3. Halons will not be accepted as fire-extinguishing media on board any ship applying for

registration under the St. Vincent flag even if it is before 1 January 2002.

If you have any questions, please contact the Material and Equipment Department
Tel ; +81-3-5226-2020
Fax; +81- 3-5226-2019

NIPPON KAIJI KYOKAI
CIa SSN I( 4-7,KIOI-CHO, CHIYODA-KU,
TOKYO 102-8567, JAPAN.

This "Technical information” is provided only for the purpose of supplying current information to its readers. Nippon Kaiji Kyokai, its officers, employees and agents or sub-contractors qo
not warrant the accuracy of the information contained herein and are not liable for any loss. damage or expense sustained whatsoever by any person caused by use of or reliance on this
information.



